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PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

Dear Friends,

I am privileged to have been able to serve as president of the
McKinley High School Foundation for the past two years. With my
time as president coming to an end, it is incumbent for me to pass the
gavel to a new president. But before this happens, I want to tell you how
much it has meant to me to work with each of you help further the aims

' PHIL RUSSELL of our dynamic Foundation, to have guided the Foundation in service

to our alma mater, and to have had the opportunity to continue the fine
work of our previous presidents.

The past two years have been extremely productive. We set new records for the number of
scholarships awarded each year (38 in 2005 and 50 in 2006) thereby reaching and assisting a larg-
er percentage of McKinley students going on to college than ever before.

The Foundation, thanks to your efforts, put on “A Taste of McKinley,” a most successful and
enjoyable fund raiser. We also established an endowment program, guided by professional man-
agement, to ensure that grants and scholarships will be continued in perpetuity through sound
investment gains and earnings.

The Foundation also achieved a financial milestone this year when we became the beneficiary
of a planned giving gift called a Charitable Remainder Uni Trust or CRUT. We anticipate that
this will be the first of many positive gifts to come from generous alums who have achieved a
measure of success and who appreciate giving our outstanding graduating seniors a helping hand
for higher education. Many times today, financial assistance from the Foundation is one of the
biggest difference makers between students being able to go to college or not.

It is important to reiterate that the Foundation remains heavily dependant on your donations,
representing approximately half of our annual revenues. With that in mind, we ask for your con-
tinued kokua. Rest assured, your support for the McKinley High School Foundation is deeply
appreciated by the Foundation Board, students, teachers, and school administrators.

Finally, I am pleased to announce that the board has elected Carl Takamura ('62) to serve as
your next president. Carl’s day job is Executive Director of Hawaii Business Round Table and he
has been an active member of the Foundation Board for many years. He is dedicated to provid-
ing great leadership and energy in the coming two years. Joining Carl are new board members
Gary B Chang, Hitoshi Hida, Sandra Kim, Nelson Oyadomari, Danny Takanishi, Annie M.H.
Chan, Hoala Greevey, Paul Saito, Walter Sabati, and Jaydene Viernes.

In closing, I want to recognize and thank outgoing board members Allen Kajioka, Dorothy
Matsuo, Lester Nakaichi, Eugene Imai, Shirley Akiyoshi, Eugene Kaneshiro, and Gary Mijo for
their hard work, dedication and commitment. Again, thank you for the opportunity to have

been a part of the McKinley High School Foundation leadership. Once a Tiger, Always a Tiger!

Aloha,

Phil Russell
President
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MESSAGE FROM CARL TAKAMURA,

INCOMING PRESIDENT

Aloha,

CARL TAKAMURA

I would first like to take this opportunity to thank our Immediate Past President, Phil Russell, for
his hard work and leadership. As all of us know, an organization is only as good as the people behind
it, and in the case of the McKinley Foundation, that includes the officers, the members of the Board
of Directors and our hardworking executive director, Charlotte Nekota, all of whom give so generous-
ly of their time and resources. I extend my warmest aloha to the outgoing members of our Board and
welcome the new members. I look forward to working with them to help the Foundation to contin-
ue to grow and prosper for the sake of the McKinley ohana.

In June, we bid aloha to Principal Mr. Milton Shishido who recently retired after many years of ded-

icated service to our public school system; and recently we welcomed incoming Principal Ms. Ann
Sugibayashi who comes to McKinley with a wealth of experience in leading successful schools, including serving as a McKinley

Vice Principal under now State Superintendent Pat Hamamoto .

We are looking forward to working closely with Ms.

Sugibayashi and her staff to educate and nurture the outstanding students of McKinley High School.
As you read this newsletter, please take note of the contributions made by the class of 2006. What an outstanding and
remarkable tradition that Ms. Barbara Kakuda has established. Teaching students to give back so others will benefit — she and

the class of 2006 are to be commended.

As always, we welcome your comments and suggestions, as well as your generous support of the Foundation and its impor-
tant work (we have enclosed a pre-addressed envelope for your convenience). You may also call the Foundation at 536-3832.

Thank you for your continued support and Aloha for McKinley.

wé"ﬂm_«

Carl Takamura

CLASS OF 2006 UPHOLDS THE “TRADITION”

For the past four years graduating seniors from
McKinley High School have been reaching deep into their
pockets to give back to the Foundation. These young men
and women, under the wings of Ms. Barbara Kakuda, are
truly an inspiration to all of us. One third of the class of
2006 donated over $1,000 to the Foundation. This
becomes more remarkable when one understands the per-
sonal sacrifice that these students made. Many of them are
from single parent families and most likely gave up a night
out to donate to the Foundation.

In a letter sent with their contributions, they state: “The
success of McKinley High School’s Athletic teams, Robotic
Team, Speech and Debate, Math Team, History Day,
Science Fairs, and other activities were made possible by
the funding of the McKinley High School Foundation.

PHIL RUSSELL PASSES

At the Board of Directors meeting held on June 14th
many changes were made on the Board of Directors.

One of them being the election of Carl Takamura as
President, he replaces Phil Russell who has been serving as
President for the past two years. Under Phil’s leadership
the Poundation accomplished many things, including
leading a committee that spearheaded our first ever “Taste
of McKinley” in 2005. It was a huge success because of

The Foundation plays an important role in the high school
chapter of our lives. Through their continued monetary sup-
port for McKinley’s various organizations and activities, the
student body is able to reach and achieve our educational goals
and develop our personal strengths.

The McKinley High School Foundation has also been very
generous in giving thousands of dollars in scholarships to
McKinley students each year. Their enduing effort to enrich
the lives of students at McKinley High School is commendable.
As students, we are beneficiaries of this generosity. They con-
tinue to encourage and support a strong McKinley High
School.”

The Board of Directors are sincerely grateful to them and to
Ms. Kakuda for giving back to their alma mater. A huge
Mahalo!!

ON THE BATON!

Phil’s tireless work, and was attended by many McKinley
alumni. The Foundation has grown immensely the past two
years — increasing our Scholarship Program to 50 recipients for
the year 2006.

Phil will continue to be an active board member who consis-
tently gives of not only his time but also contributes financial-
ly. We wish you the best Phil and sincerely thank you for all of
your hard work and support.



ALOHA TO BOARD MEMBERS

Also at the June 14th meeting the following board members have retired as directors:

Shitley Akiyoshi class of 1963
Eugene Imai class of 1963
Allen Kajioka class of 1954

Eugene Kaneshiro class of 1963
Dorothy Matsuo class of 1946
Gary Mijo class of 1960

Lester Nakaichi class of 1954
Charles Nishioka class of 1939

Serving as a member of the board has many rewarding experiences. It can also be time consuming and we are thankful for the
time and effort put in by the above members. We bid you aloha and mahalo for your hard work.

ALLEN KAJIOKA ON ADVISORY COUNCIL

If you were to poll any of us that have been involved
with the Foundation, in any way, to name the one person
who has always been there with wisdom and fantastic ideas
— it would undoubtedly be Allen Kajioka. Known for
keeping the best records, having the most feasible plan and
for his energy, Allen Kajioka has been a pillar of strength
since the Foundation’s start in 1989. Because of Allen’s
insight the Foundation has not only grown financially but
in ways that cannot be measured in dollars. His business

MEET THE BOARD

sense and his honesty have gained him a reputation that is not
only deserved, but also to many of us who know him well,
understated.  Allen will join Dr. Richard Kosaki, the co-
founder of the Foundation — and a person who mirrors Allen,
on our Advisory Board. While we will truly miss him at our

monthly meetings — we know that we can count on him in a
time of need — because that is what Allen is all about. Mahalo
Allen for all that you do.

Again at the June 14th meeting the following were elected to join the Board of Directors:

Annie Chan class of 1971
Gary Chang class 0of1972
Hoala Greevy class of 1994
Hitoshi Hida class of 1964

Sandra Kim class of 2000
Nelson Oyadomari class of 1980
Walter Sabati class of 1975

Paul Saito class of 1976

Danny Takanishi class of 1977
Jaydene Viernes class of 1978

We welcome them and know that they will bring new energy and ideas to the Foundation.

RAYMOND YOSHIHIRO AKA

We are saddened to report that Raymond Yoshihiro Aka,
class of 1939, passed away January 5, 2006. Mr. Aka was
born in Wailuku, Maui where his parents worked on a
sugar plantation. When he was in the 3rd grade his fami-
ly moved to Okinawa. He and his brother were left behind
in Okinawa while his parents and siblings moved back to
Hawaii. In January 1935 he returned to Hawaii and
enrolled at McKinley, graduating in 1938.

In 1941 he was drafted into the army two months before
the attack on Pear]l Harbor. In 1946 he went to Japan and
was assigned to the Japanese Liaison Office. In 1947 he
was transferred to the Government Section as a federal
government employee. It was an interesting an enlighten-

ing period of the Japanese political process. He had the privi-
lege of taking part in important meetings and meeting many
Japanese political leaders, some of whom later became prime
ministers.

He was affiliated with the military assistance type of organi-
zations as a language specialist and a liaison officer from the
inception of the establishment of the National Police Reserve in
1950 until his retirement in 1989. In 1986 he was awarded the
Order of the Rising Sun, Gold Rays with Neck Ribbon from
the Emperor of Japan, for his work strengthening United States
— Japanese relations. Upon his retirement the Japan Defense
Agency compiled a 194-page booklet entitled, “Shizu San, Aka
San, Arigato, a Reminiscence of 42 Years in Japan”.
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50 SCHOLARSHIP RECIPIENTS!!

This year 50 graduating seniors were the recipients of
Foundation Scholarships — this is remarkable considering
that 346 students graduated from McKinley. One in every
seven students received a scholarship! This could not have
been done without the help of all of you — thank you! The
scholarship recipients are listed below — their profiles will
be in the next newsletter.

Nghia Nguyen: Robert J. Pfeiffer Scholarship in the
amount of $4,250

JunWen Zhong: McKinley High School Foundation
Scholarship in the amount of $2,500

Jasmine Le: McKinley High School Foundation
Scholarship Honoring Senator Daniel K. Inouye in the
amount of $2,500

Sara Le: Hung Wo and Elizabeth Lau Ching
Foundation Scholarship in the amount of $2,500

Lisa Zhou: Hung Wo and Elizabeth Lau Ching
Foundation Scholarship in the amount of $2,500

Helen Park: McKinley High School Foundation
Scholarship Honoring Jack Tsui in the amount of
$2,000

" Cindy Trinh: McKinley High School Foundation

Scholarship in the amount of $1,500

Ying Jia Huang: McKinley High School Foundation
Scholarship in the amount of $1,500

Sarah Li: Carole Kai Charities Scholarship in the
amount of $1,500

Kevin Lim: McKinley High School Foundation
Scholarship Honoring Senator Daniel K. and Maggie
Inouye in the amount of $1,500

Dorothy Kwok: McKinley High School Foundation
Scholarship in the amount of $1,500

Pauline Wu: McKinley High School Foundation
Scholarship in the amount of $1,500

May Ng: McKinley High School Foundation
Scholarship Honoring Senator Patsy Young in the
amount of $1,500

Phuong Dung Do: McKinley High School Foundation
Scholarship Honoring Steve Hirano in the amount of
$1,500

Michael Fujiuchi: McKinley High School Foundation
Scholarship from Ellen Chang class of 1934 in memory
of Alice, Nancy & Albert in the amount of $1,000

Melanie Uchima: McKinley High School Foundation
Scholarship from Cherry Sakakida in memory of
Richard Sakakida in the amount of $1,000

Leon Chan: McKinley High School Foundation
Scholarship in the amount of $1,000

Christie Pang: McKinley High School Foundation
Scholarship in the amount of $1,000

Jane Park: McKinley High School Foundation Scholarship
Honoring Abe and Shin Quon Wong Goo in the amount of
$1,000

Jumy Tang: McKinley High School Foundation
Scholarship Honoring Dr. Ruth Ono in the amount of
$1,000

Tiffany Medina: McKinley High School Foundation
Scholarship Honoring Senator Daniel K Inouye in the
amount of $1,000

Mei-Lin Lawson: McKinley High School Foundation
Scholarship Honoring Senator Daniel K. and Maggie Inouye
in the amount of $1,000

Elisa Lim: McKinley High School Foundation Scholarship
in the amount of $1,000

Mei Shiang Ning: McKinley High School Foundation
Scholarship in Memory of Lawrence Hirohata in the amount
of $1,000

Andrew Hargrove: Hung Wo and Elizabeth Lau Ching
Foundation Scholarship in the amount of $1,000

Nicole Saito: Hung Wo and Elizabeth Lau Ching
Foundation Scholarship in the amount of $1,000

Ning Feng: Hung Wo and Elizabeth Lau Ching
Foundation Scholarship in the amount of $1,000

Sandra Hung: Hung Wo and Elizabeth Lau Ching
Foundation Scholarship in the amount of $1,000

Michael Do: Hung Wo and Elizabeth Lau Ching
Foundation Scholarship in the amount of $1,000

Angie Barrios: McKinley High School Foundation
Scholarship in the amount of $1,000

Sara Kim: McKinley High School Foundation Scholarship
in the amount of $1,000

Mark Paulino: McKinley High School Foundation
Scholarship in the amount of $500

Andrea Hishinuma: McKinley High School Foundation
Scholarship in the amount of $500

Aileen Li: McKinley High School Foundation Scholarship
in the amount of $500

Jonathan Li: McKinley High School Foundation
Scholarship in the amount of $500

Continued on page 7



MCKINLEY HIGH SCHOOL FOUNDATION
DECEMBER 7, 2005 - JuLY 31, 2006

Class of ‘31
Wallace Amioka

Class of ‘32
Hung Wo and Elizabeth Ching

Class of ‘34

Ellen Chang

Beatrice (Mau) Chun in memory of
Paul Chun (Class of '33)

Class of ‘35

Tin Yau Goo

Elsie Lin Oi Chee Kong in memory of
Clifford K. F. Kong (Class of '31)

Clara (Kajimura) Ogawa in memory of
Jiro Ogawa (Class of '35)

Richard Unten in memory of
Richard K. Wakisaka (Class of '35)

Class of ‘36

Ellen (Honda) Amicka
Alice Lum Lee
Richard Takasaki

Class of ‘37

Frances Young Chee

Kunio Fujimoto

Franz (Shiro) Matsuo in honor of
Jean Mitsuo Matsuo

Benny Pung

Class of ‘38
Herbert Foo in memory of
Matthew D. Foo

Class of ‘39

Clara (Higa) Boyer in honor of
Gary Larsen an active teacher
of MHS

Aileen Char in memory of
Kenneth F. C. Char

John Gonsalves Jr.

Richard Kanno

“Jeff” Toshio Kawashima

Glenn Nakasone

Kaneo Okase

Hachiro Okazaki

Cherry Sakakida in memory of
Richard Sakakida (Class of "39)

Class of ‘40
Archie Loo
Margaret (Yorita) Oshita

Class of ‘41

Patsy (Shiraki) Ishikawa in memory of
Albert K. Yonaoshi

Masao Sugihara

Class of ‘42

Masaru Akamatsu

Katie Ibaraki in memory of
Robert Ibaraki (Class of '37)

Fred Ishikawa in memory of
Albert K. Yonaoshi

Ruth Lee

Koichi Murakami

Kaoru Oka in memory of Lillian
(Kurakake) Oka (Class of '42)

Minoru Ota

Doris (Yokoyama) Tominaga in
memory of Amy Higashihara
Takayesu and Lily Aotani Honda

Edna (Tsukazaki) Yonaoshi in
honor of Dr. Richard Kosaki
and Dr. Fujio Matsuda (Both
Class of '42) and in memory of

Robert Morisato and Albert
Yonaoshi (Both Class of '42)

Class of ‘43

Carol (Furuike) Berk

Laura (Mock) Foo in memory of
Matthew D. Foo

Florence Fuchigami

Shinji Futa

Abraham Goo

Norman Hashisaka

Edith Leong in memory of
Jack Leong (Class of '43)

Catherine (Yogi) Morishige

Thomas Nakao in memory of
Robert Morisato (Class of '42)

Kay (Kawahara) Sugihara

June (Harimoto) Takasaki

Seiko Tokuda

Puck Lin (Yee) Wat

Class of ‘44

Taeko Fujita

Harriet Mun Gee in memory of
Bill Gee (Class of '31)

Mae (Toyama) Sakamoto

Mary Lee Sur in honor of
Jimmy Izu (Class of '48)

Class of ‘45

Shin Quon Wong Goo

Walter Harimoto

Betty (Tagawa) Harimoto

Wallace Kinoshita

Larry Miyashiro in memory of
Harold T. Miyamoto (Class of '45)

Harry Nojima

Yoshie (Tamura) Sugawara

Wilbert Toda in memory of
Harold T. Miyamoto (Class of '45)
and Bert Shigemura (Class of '45)

Henry Shimabukuro

William Toyofuku

Class of ‘46
Class of 1946 class reunion attendees
Gil Azama
Charles Furuya
Walter Ishigami
David Kanetoku
Richard Kikuyama
Betty Kikuyama
Edmund Leong
Ellen Nagao
Helen Shigemura
Samuel Uchida
Ernest Uyetake
Winifred Yamada

Class of ‘47

Esther (Leong) Buyama

Albert Fukuda in memeory of
Gladys Tagawa Fukuda Hiroshi
(Mike) Maedonchi (Class of ‘47)
and David (Soongi) Chun
(Class of '48)

Henry Furuya in memory of
Robert Masui (Class of '47)
and Nancy Uejo) Hashimoto
(Class of '47)

May (Takahashi) Furuya

Henry Kodama in memory of
Walter “Pake” Kitayama

Sarah (Ohara) Miyamoto

Theodore (Tomoo) Miyamoto

Grace Nakayama

Helene (Okimoto) Nojima

Alice (Nagato) Watanabe

Robert Yugawa

Class of ‘48

George Furuuchi in memory of
Ed Toma, member of the
“Kakaako Sons”

Nancy (Mana) Hamabata

Calvin Lyau

Florence (Nakata) Saiki in memory of
Jimmy T. lzu, Rene (Amine)
Nishikawa, and Betsy (Harimoto)
Furuta (All Class of '48)

Jean (Sawa) Sakata

Walter Sur in honor of Jimmy
lzu (Class of '48)

Class of ‘49

Ronald Amioka

Akira Hachida

Robert Ishihara and Jean (Sedetani)
Ishihara in memory of Emiko
(Sodetani) Tsuji (Class of '43)

Robert Ko

George Koide

Gerald Liu

Ro Ma in honor of Frank Hluboky and
in memory of Ryoichi Furutani

Edward Matayoshi

James Nekota

Norma (Nikaido) Nekota

Walter Nozoe in memory of
Paul Fujii (Class of '49)

Margaret Ojima in honor of
Major Tammy Duckworth

Dorothy Otsuka in memory of
Sanji Otsuka (Class of '48)

Edna Sakai

Bessie (Onaga) Yugawa

Class of ‘50

Donald Amano in memory of
Nettie (Yamaguchi) Amano

Gay (Chan) Lorch in honor of
MHS'’s Class of 1950

Roy Morisato in memory of
Robert Morisato (Class of '42)

Raymond Onosaki

James Sasahara in honor of my
classmates

Class of ‘51

Helen Lee Char

George Doi

Connie (Fujii) Hamasaki in memory of
Theodore Imamura

Amy (Inafuku) Ishikawa in memory of
Nancy and Carl Sumida
(Both Class of '51)

Sadako (Tottori) Kaneko

Alma (Ishida) Kidoguchi

Rose (Yuen) Liu

Jane (Mikami) Morisato in memory of
Robert Morisato (Class of '42)

Francis Nakata

Richard Nakamura

William Okuma

Louise Pabro-Okuma in memory of
May Okuma-Kaneshiro (Class of ‘49)

Charlotte Yonesaki

Class of ‘52
Pauline Masaki
Mildred Sakamoto

Class of ‘53
Margaret (Ching) Lyau

- Albert Morinaka

Lillian (Kato) Morinaka
Harriet Sakai

Class of ‘54

Barbara Chang
Beverly (Nobeori) Fujita
Bert Maekawa

Ethel (Yoda) Mukai
Frederick Pang

Class of ‘55

Edwin Fujimori

David Fukuda

Rev. Wallace Fukunaga in honor
of Ralph Ohara (Class of '55)

Lawrence Himeda

Phoebe Kimura

Thomas Shimomi

Dr. Harriet Natsuyama

Class of ‘56
Edmong Terada

Class of ‘57

Mae (Galuterai) Dela Cruz

Odetta (Kealalio) Fujimori

Richard Itoh

Stanley Seki in memory of Gail Syles
Stanley Solomon

Aleric Uyehara in memory of Ray Aka

Class of ‘58

Patrick Alama

Charlie Honda in memory of
Roy Y. Honda (Class of '56)

Richard Yamada

Class of ‘59
Frances (Tsuchiyama) Himeda
Charlotte (Sasaki) Morikuni

Class of ‘60

Bert Arakawa

Judy (Nakamura) Ishihara

Gary Nakamatsu in memory of
Mr. R. J. “Bobby” Pfeiffer
(Class of '38)

Frank Kawamura

Gertrude Kihara

Milton Kusunoki

Ernest Lum

Alfred Maneki

Gary Nakamatsu

George Nomura

Francis Smythe

Louis Stibbard

Richard Terakawa

Gary Yamagata

Class of ‘61

Danny Graham in memory of
Ruth (Tamura) Graham

Jane Lee

Carole (Hirota) Tamura

Class of ‘62

Karen (Yasui) Chang

James Hamlin

Yvonne Koga

Gary Noda

Theresa (Uehara) Oshiro in memory
of Michael “Sumo” Uehara
(Class of '67)

Dennis Pang in memory of
Dian Young (Class of '62)

Kenneth Takushi

Dennis Yamada in honor of
Mrs. Fely Serra

Continued on page 6
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DONOR LIST continued from page 5

Class of ‘63

Paul Arata

Victor Chun

Marjorie (Nashiro) Higa in honor
and memory of the
Jean Koide Foundation

Walter Imai

Marilyn (Wong) Kamimura

Jeanette (Lee) Kawamura

Robert Lee

Nancy (Takeuchi) Miyashiro

Chester Naka

Terry Tamura

Dave Watanabe in memory of
Rhoda Uehara

Roy Wong in honor of the class
of ‘63

Mario Yano

Class of ‘64

Jenny Arimoto in memory of
Rodney Matsuda

Carol Emerson

Calvin Kawakami in memory of
Randall Kawakami (Class of '73)

Kathieen (Kotsubo) Lyons

Linda Sesoko

Howard Tateishi

Danny Tengan

Susan (Yamasaki) Tengan in memory
of Elaine Yamasaki (Class of '32)

Class of ‘65

Gerald Denis

Dianne (Kitagawa) Douglas
Sheila Fukuda

Dennis Kaneshiro

Diane (Yugawa) Miyamoto
Van Nakagawara

Ronald Nakahara

Bryan Sasaki

Class of ‘66

Julie-Anna Bardon

Jenny (Kam) Choy in memory of
Lester Kam

Robert Lee

Judith Lee

Roy Inouye

Eileen (Kotsubo) Ito

Etta (Yee) Murakami

Keith Murakami

Gerald Takano

Class of ‘67
Bryant Ng

Class of ‘68

Marvin Yamasaki in memory of
Elaine M. (Nakamura)
Yamasaki (Class of '32)

Class of ‘69
Richard Haru
Ray Kanemori
Alan Yoneshige

Class of ‘70
Sharon (Sekiya) Akaki
Corinne Bauske

Class of ‘71
Susan Hashimoto
Cora Yamamoto

Class of ‘73

Ranold Fujioka Jr.

Dean Kaneshiro in memory of
Randy Kawakami

Janice Lum

Miles Uehara

Chad Wilson in honor of
Randall Kawakami and in
memory of Reid Ogata

Ralph Yoshioka in honor of
Peter Young

Class of ‘74
Shirley Murakami
Gary Nakamura
Polly Kano

Class of ‘75
Tertia Freas
Aaron Fujicka
Giselle Miyashiro
Bruce Nakaoka

Class of ‘80
Mark Tokito

Class of ‘81
John Yuen

Class of ‘84
Milton Lau

Class of ‘04
Katrice Kubota-Teruya in
memory of Yoshie Kubota

David June Young Pae in honor
and memory of my grandfather

Class of ‘06
Thomas Akiyama
Esther Anjain
Bonita Babas *
Monchert Oliver Bautista *
Tiffany Cabral
Gerry Cabus
Glenn Austin Cacho *
Ryan-James Cardenas
Angel Cheng
Annie Cheng
Leon Chun
Savina Clay
Karen Curameng
Phuong Dung Do
Sean Do

Hing Feng *
Michael Fujiuchi
Antje Gamundoy
Amanda Griffith
Alexis Hirabara
Andrea Hishinuma *
Melissa Ho

Ting Ting Hu
Shihua Huang
Ying Jia Huang
Sandra Hung
Tracey Imamura
Huang Jiali
Jennifer Kameoka
Chan Kenneth
Sara Kim

Jae Won Kim
Dorothy Kwok
Kajko Lalimo *
Sean Lam

Kunu Lao *
Lancel Lavarias
Mei-Lin Lawson
Jasmine Le
Lena Le

Sara Marie Le
Thomas Lee
Aileen Li
Jonathan Li
Sarah Li

Elisa Lim

Kevin Lim

Erik Lin

Deliang Liu
Jennifer Limos

Kristian Lord *
Andy Marquez
Anson Mikel
Andrew Mitani
Yuri Miura

Micah Moniz *
May Ng

Nancy Nguyen
Mei Shiang Ning
Jefferson Okade
Chantale Pang
Christie Pang
Helen Park

Jane Park
MarkBen Paulino *
Justin Pedersen
Alvin Penaflorida
Ten Peng

Albert Rogel
Nicole Saito
Merry Joy Seradilla
Jumy Tang

Vingy Tran

Cindy Trinh *
Rosemarie Tubbali
Melanie Uchima
Christine Uehara
Angie Wong
Pauline Wu
Michael Yasutake
Kenneth Yeung
Darryl Yim
Crystal Yoo
Jessica Yu

Jun Wen Zhong
Lisa Zhou

Friends of MHS

Alexander and Baldwin
Foundation in conjunction with
Gary Nakamatsu

Anonymous contribution in memory
of Tatsuo Kawamura (Classs of '42)
and Yukio Kawamura (Class of '41)

Contribution made in memory of
Betty F. (Saito) Iwai

Rosario Caratozzolo in honor of
MHS'’s Literary Magazine

Carole Kai Charities, Inc.

Federated Department Stores
Foundation matching gifts in
conjuction with Richard and
Betty Kikuyama

Christina Jow

Gannett Foundation in
conjunction with Bart Asato

' Please help us
 information, You
536-3832 or write

: by send o
glthex, call the Foundation at

Hawaiian Electric Industries
Charitable Foundation donation
made on behalf of Alan Ing

Alice Lee

Jane Shikasho in memory of
Bert Shigemura

Patsy Suyat

Bertha Ueoka in memory of
Yoshiko Koike

Garleen Umetsu in memory of
Yoshiko Koike

Kyoichi Yanagihara

Alan Yoneshige

Lyn Yoshioka in memory of
Robert Yoshioka

Elsie Tamayose

Fred Tanaka

Dean Teramoto

Dennis Teranishi

Mr. & Mrs. Raymond Teruya

Dr. & Mrs. Jeffrey Tolan

Benjamin Tom

Tori Richards, Ltd.

Town & Country Surf Shop, Inc

Kelli Trifonovitch

Tri-Star Restaurant Group

Mr. & Mrs. Francis Uechi

Linda Umetsu

Mr. & Mrs. Ted Umetsu

Uptown Café Inc.

Linda Ushijima

Margaret Wago

Waikiki Beach Marriott Resort & Spa

Waikiki Lau Yee Chai

Wailea Golf, LLC

Linda Wong

World Sake

Yama's Fish Market

Alan Yamamoto

Mr. & Mrs. George Yamashita

Glenn Yamashita

Shoyei Yamauchi

Randall Yee, AAL, A Law Corporation

Mario Yim

Wally Yonamine

Edna Yonaoshi

Jai-Ho Yoo

Takeko Yoshida

Marjorie Yoshioka

Mr. & Mrs. Marvin Yoshizumi

Zippy's

Federated Department Stores

Matching Gifts in partnership with

Richard & Betty (Sako) Kikuyama




SCHOLARSHIP continued from page 4

Shihua Huang: McKinley High School Foundation
Scholarship in the amount of $1,000

Kenneth Chau: McKinley High School Foundation
Scholarship in the amount of $1,000

En Peng: McKinley High School Foundation
Scholarship in the amount of $750

Crystal Yoo: McKinley High School Foundation
Scholarship in the amount of $750

Sean Do: McKinley High School Foundation
Scholarship in the amount of $750

Jiali Huang: McKinley High School Foundation
Scholarship in the amount of $750

An Wei Yu: McKinley High School Foundation
Scholarship in the amount of $750

Glenn-Austin Cacho: McKinley High School
Foundation Scholarship in the amount of $750

RECIPIENTS WRITE

Christine Uehara: McKinley High School Foundation
Scholarship in the amount of $500

Chantale Pang: McKinley High School Foundation
Scholarship in the amount of $500

Lisa Cha: McKinley High School Foundation
Scholarship in the amount of $500

Thomas Lee: McKinley High School Foundation
Scholarship in the amount of $500

Vuni Funaki: McKinley High School Foundation
Scholarship in the amount of $500

Richard Kim: McKinley High School Foundation
Scholarship in the amount of $500

Dat Vo: McKinley High School Foundation
Scholarship in the amount of $500

Part of the requirement for multi-year recipients is to submit an annual report to the Foundation — when we have the space
we like to reprint them in our newsletter; following are letters from recipients.

ALLISON UCHIMA, CLASS OF 2004

The commencement of another summer inevitably sig-
nals the opportunity to evaluate the lessons and experiences
of the past academic year. A comparison of my recently
completed college sophomore year with my freshman year
reveals striking contrast between the two.

One of the primary differences between my first and sec-
ond years at Pomona College was the change in my hous-
ing situation. When I was a freshman, I was fortunate to
have a room to myself; last year, however, I had no choice
but to share a double room with a roommate. Because I
fiercely value my time alone and the ability to retreat into
a personal haven, sharing a space with someone was no easy
task. Adding to the difficulty was the fact that, before the
weekend the dorms opened, my roommate and I had not
met. The first few weeks, living with a mere acquaintance,
were taxing. Circumstances generally did not improve, pri-
marily because the two of us were accustomed to dissimilar
routines, ranging from disparate waking and sleeping hours
to different work habits.

Another salient change from one year to the next was the
difficulty level of my classes. Most of the courses I enrolled
in during my freshman year were introductory and impart-
ed material with which I was somewhat acquainted; while
demanding of my time, they presented not much more of
a challenge otherwise. In contrast, many of the classes I
took during last fall semester required substantially more
effort on my part to keep up with their schedules. A course
on philosophy kept me on my toes because I was unfamil-
iar with the information the instructor presented. A cou-
ple of literature classes necessitated a sizable amount of

time spent reading every night. Class assignments kept me
busier than I ever recalled being before. In the end, I managed
to successfully complete these courses and was rewarded with
more knowledge and  satisfaction than I had been with the
previous, more straightforward classes.

All the changes from one year to the next, combined with the
fact that many of them were not for the better, resulted in my
decision last semester to take a break from Pomona. I enrolled
at the Hawaii Pacific University so I could know what it was like
to go to a local school. My academic schedule proved to be a
bit taxing in that my course on introductory biology met at
7:30 in the morning —and I must admit that arriving punctual-
ly for that class was the hardest part of attending HPU. This
biology course, however, was led by one of the most knowl-
edgeable and personable professors I have ever met, and I con-
sider my time with him well-spent. Ialso took my first Japanese
language class and was fascinated by all there was to learn.

Ultimately, my experience in going to college both at home
and on the mainland has taught me that Pomona is the better
fit for me, regardless of how difficult it is to leave my family for
what still occasionally feels like an unfamiliar place. The last
semester has served as a personal reminder that I will undergo
numerous kinds of difficulties no matter where I am, and that
persisting at Pomona will continue to be a heady and fulfilling
adventure.

LORI FONG, CLASS OF 2004

Living away from home has opened my mind in many ways.
My suitemates, whom are very diverse in personality, have
taught me how to deal with people of different backgrounds

Continued on page 8
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RECIPIENTS WRITE continued from page 7

and different values. Being in a suite where liberals and conserva-
tives clashed over social issues such as abortion was a situation which
opened my mind to the reality that people can really get riled up and
defensive in what they believe, causing conflict. I have learned that
even though everyone does not share the same point of view, respect
is still due. It does not mean that friendships cannot be forged
because we got really close to each other. The university that I
attend still deals with issues concerning discrimination, which I was
surprised to hear the extent of its existence on campus. Even though
my conservative roommates were kind and welcoming toward me, it
unsettled me to hear them dismiss these cases as events being blown
out of proportion. However, it was important to hear their say and
move on while not dwelling too much on what they thought.

Being away from home has given me the experiences that
improved my maturity level. It taught me self-disciple in making
myself study as well as staying on track and following through with
my scheduled tasks. I have learned to become more independent
and to look out for myself. An example would be being consistent
with my laundry and eating right. Overall, I become a more self-suf-
ficient and responsible person. I've also learned how to open to peo-
ple and to be more outgoing.

While being a full-time student, I was employed at the School of
Education Graduate Admission. My responsibilities were to answer
the phone, send out inquiries, make copies, and enter information
into the school computer system. I also created new records and

PLANNED GIVING

identification numbers for interested students. My job has taught
me the importance of keeping up an image in a professional envi-
ronment. This job gave me communication skills in relaying infor-
mation within the office and to interested graduate students.
Working with student applications, the office taught me a little
about the admissions process and how competitive graduate pro-
grams are. This gave me insight of what to expect when it is my turn
to enter a graduate program. In this setting, it was important to get
things done on time because the customers were future students
stressed out with turning things in before the deadline.

I have just completed my second year as a biology major at
Gonzaga University, [ am pursing biology because of my interest in
life and in what science can do for people. I feel that what I am
studying can bring good changes to people’s lives. After earning my
bachelor at this school, I hope to enter a pharmacy program and
earn my doctorate in medicine. Medicine has always interested me
because I have a curiosity with how chemicals influence the body. I
want to know how and why the body responds to certain stimuli. I
want to do everything possible to alleviate pain and suffering in
patients. I would like to prevent long-term discomfort, which I
believe can be done through medicine.

My concern in health leads me to maintain a conscious healthy
lifestyle. One way of doing so is by staying with my hobby of ten-
nis. I enjoy improving my skills as an athlete. As a mental sport,
this strengthens my focus and helps me deal with frustration.
I enjoy going against stronger opponents, and I always have fun

playing.

As life’s circumstances change, so do insurance policies related to your financial Flanning. You can have the satisfaction of helping McKinley High

School, its teachers and students in the future by gifting an insurance policy that’s no

onger needed.

Life insurance can be an effective funding vehicle for charitable gifts. If a donor transfers a life insurance policy to the McKinley High School
Foundation, the gift is tax-deductible for gift tax purposes. If the donor pays subsequent premiums due on the policy, those additional premium payments
constitute additional gifts that would also qualify for the gift tax charitable deduction.

For more information, please contact Philip Russell (63) McKinley High School Foundation at (808) 524-5151 ext. 124.

I would like information about making a will bequest to the McKinley High School Foundation.
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